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Mira Vista Resort
7501 N. Wade Road, Tucson, AZ 85743
www.miravistaresort.com

	 For the remainder of the Summer and for 
the health and safety of our guests we have 
determined it would be best to return the 
conversation pool to chlorine from bromine. 
The reasons are cost, labor and the overall 
appearance and quality of the water. Bromine 
works well in warm water, however, it breaks 
down rapidly in ultraviolet light. Add to this 
debris from the surrounding environment 
as well oils, lotions, etc. and it just cannot 
keep up and be sanitary enough to meet our 
standards. The conversation pool will be 
closed beginning Tuesday, drained, cleaned 
and refilled soon after. We appreciate your 
patience and understanding.
Mira Vista Staff

Shangri La Ranch
44444 N. Shangri La Lane, New River, AZ 85087
www.shangrilaranch.com

	 There are still activities planned here at the 
Ranch to allow for a little bit of socialization. 
Participation in these events is at your 
discretion and all have the opportunity 
for you to be an appropriate distance from 
others should you choose.

DeAnza Springs Resort
1951 Carrizo Gorge Road, Jacumba, CA 91934
www.deanzasprings.com

	 Open with restrictions. Social distancing 
and face coverings.

Glen Eden Nudist Resort
25999 Glen Eden Road, Corona, CA 92883
www.gleneden.com

	 Effective June 18, 2020 Glen Eden is now 
open to ALL members. Join us in helping to 

keep Glen Eden safe by following all posted 
COVID-19 restrictions on our website.

River Dippers
PO Box 214513, Sacramento, CA 95821
website: www.riverdippers.org 
Hi fellow River Dipper,
	 I work in a hospital where I see people 
die of COVID-19, and the number of cases 
has been rising. Those people who survive 
COVID-19 are seriously debilitated. Thus I am 
keen not to have any River Dipper contract 
COVID-19 and therefore I am cancelling all 
scheduled River Dipper events for July.
Please stay safe and we will revisit August 
events next month.
	 Susan Conforti, The Big Dipper

Solair Recreation League
65 Ide Perrin Road, Woodstock, CT 06281
www.solairrl.com

	 Now open to visitors! We are operating 
in compliance with state mandates aimed 
at reducing the risk of spreading COVID-19. 
Only 20 visitors will be admitted per day. You 
must call ahead to 860-928-9174 to reserve 
your space and prepay.
	 First-time visitors are welcome on 
weekends only at this time. Please visit our 
website before you visit so you are prepared 
for the numerous adjustments we have made 
to comply with state regulations. Let’s all be 
safe and healthy!

Sun Ridge Resort
131 Calvin French Road, Sterling, CT 06377
sunridge1.com 

	 Opening July 1st 2020! To maintain State 
capacity limits reservations are required for 
day and overnight guests.
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Orient Land Trust/VVHS
PO Box 65,Villa Grove, CO 81155
www.olt.org

	 Orient Land Trust is planning to reopen the 
hot springs later this summer. During this time 
with significant health risks world wide, we are 
instituting reasonable steps to prevent the spread 
of the virus for visitors to the hot springs. Some 
of the required preventative measures may seem 
burdensome to some people while others will 
appreciate the need for some sensible precautions.

Cypress Cove Nudist Resort
4425 Pleasant Hill Road, Kissimmee, FL 34746
www.cypresscoveresort.com 

	 July 11, 2020 - The Open House is a Cypress 
Cove tradition where guests can visit the resort 
at no cost and get a first-hand experience with 
no pressure to be nude. Stay clothed and relax by 
the lake or bring a towel, shed your clothes, and 
beat the heat on the beach. We also will host a 
pool party, complete with a DJ and an atmosphere 
of complete acceptance and relaxation. It is our 
hope that once you see all the great things that 
Cypress Cove has to offer, you will want to come 
back again... and again.
	 July 23-26, 2020 - Ahhhhh, Parrothead 
Weekend ... THE PARTY event of the year at 
Cypress Cove Nudist Resort! So much fun 
that we had to extend the weekend to begin 
on Thursday in order to fit it all in! What’s a 
Parrothead? Parrotheads love Jimmy Buffett 
music. Parrotheads love that laid-back island 
culture ... and Parrotheads love to PARTY! Are 
you READY? This event sells out nearly a year 
in advance, so make plans to attend now!

Eden RV Resort
13220 Houston Avenue, Hudson, FL 34667
www.edenrvresort.com

	 June has seen the completion of the covered 
deck for The Emerald Lake Grill and it’s grand 
opening. Awesome menu and reasonable prices.
	 Weather permitting July 04 we will have our 
always spectacular fireworks display, dance 
music at the pool, and lake activities.

Lake Como Family Nudist Resort
20500 Cot Road, Lutz, FL 33558
www.lakecomonaturally.com

	 Admission to Lake Como at this time is 
limited to those on record as prior visitors. All 
potential visitors are advised to call 813-949-1810 
ext. 0 before visiting to ascertain that they will 
be admitted. 

	 As most of you have probably heard by now, 
Pasco County is REQUIRING that masks be worn 
in indoor spaces.
	 Therefore, for the safety and protection of all, 
the following modifications to our COVID-19 
policy are EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY:
	 Our indoor restaurant dining room will 
temporarily close. The walk up window, screen 
porch seating and poolside seating will remain 
open. Walk up window employees will be required 
to wear a mask. The Rec Hall and Billiards Hall 
will remain open provided masks are worn. Our 
front desk office employees as well as customers 
entering the office will be required to wear a mask. 
Sorry but you will not be admitted to the office 
without a mask. Pasco County will be sending out 
inspectors and will be assessing fines so PLEASE, 
PLEASE comply. We need everyone’s cooperation 
and I know I can count on all of you. There will 
likely be more information so stay tuned. Karyn 
McMullen, President, LCCI

Sunnier Palms Nudist Park
8800 Okeechobee Road, Ft. Pierce, FL 34945
www.sunnier.com

	 Open to members only and will reopen to the 
public October 1, 2020.

Sunsport Gardens
14125 North Road, Loxahatchee, FL 33470
www.sunsportgardens.com

	 The Covid 19 Virus Pandemic is spreading in 
Palm Beach County. The safety of the members 
of the Sunsport community and guests is 
paramount. At this time, there have been no 
known cases at Sunsport. However the virus 
is asymptomatic; we are taking all precautions.  
Sunsport will enforce the recently adopted County 
ordinance. We will be particularly mindful at 
events such as the Drum Circles, Movie Nights, 
and the Family Children’s Camp. 
	 Sunsport’s 13th Annual Naturist Family Youth 
Camp will be July 11-19. Spaces for campers are 
still available. Children aged 4-17 and their 
families will experience a fun week of growth 
and community emphasizing interpersonal 
relations skills, learning, and creativity in a 
natural environment. Due to the Covid pandemic, 
we are taking great precautions to maintain 
a safe environment. Social distancing will be 
practiced; masks will be required any time 
campers and counsellors are indoors or within 
6 feet of each other. As usual we will have a 
fun-filled day playing in the sand and surf at a 

Years of Celebrating...

        being barefoot all over

Visit our website for:
• TNSF office is open
• �Become a TNSF member 

or renew
• Make a donation to TNSF
• �Shop the Skinny-Dipper 

store
• Network newsletters
• Network listings

For August 
Network Newsletter please 

email submissions to 
ndesign@naturistsociety.com 

by July 29, 2020.

Please help me keep our 
members informed about 
what is going on with our 

Network groups, clubs 
and resorts.
Thank you,
Jan Grable
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clothing-optional ocean beach, a camp variety 
show, crafts, nature exploration, canoeing and 
kayaking, non-competitive sports, producing 
a claymation video, campfires, and lots of 
pool time, with individual attention for each 
camper. There will be special activities best 
done clothes-free such as a slip-n-slide with 
paint, tie dye, water balloon throwing, gooey 
games, and a 10 foot ice cream sundae with 
as much landing on bodies as in mouths. 
Workshops on being proud of who we are, 
body acceptance, communication skills, 
and conf lict resolution will help establish 
an atmosphere of caring about each other’s 
feelings and positive relationships. Parents are 
encouraged to attend the camp participating 
as much or as little as they like. Again this 
year, Swann will be camp director. Most of the 
favorite counsellors will be returning. A gallery 
of camp photos, articles, and claymation videos 
from past years are on Sunsport’s website.  
Enrollment forms are also on Sunsport’s 
website. If your child is attending, please 
email me at morleynaturist@hotmail.com.
	 The old large “Green Box” near the office 
which had been used for many years for 
storage and had fallen into disrepair is 
undergoing major renovation to become an 
art gallery. Watch the progress; see curator 
Theresa Frazier for information.
	 The 2020 Flow Harvest Young Adult 
Naturist Festival will be August 7-9. All the 
fun including music, workshops, and camping 
is only $20 for the whole weekend for people 
aged 18-30. People of all ages are welcome to 
join in at regular prices.
	 The Palm Beach County Board of 
Commissioners has passed the following 
ordinance (excerpted):
	 Businesses and Establishments: Facial 
coverings must be worn by all persons, other 
than those specifically exempted while 
obtaining any good or service or otherwise 
visiting or working in any business or 
establishment, including entering, exiting, 
and otherwise moving around within the 
establishment. Such businesses include, 
but are not limited to, restaurants, retail 
establishments, hotels, grocery stores, gyms, 
pharmacies, indoor recreational facilities, and 
vehicles for hire.
	 Public Places:  Facial coverings must be 
worn by all persons in public places where 

social distancing is not possible or not being 
practiced. Public places shall include any 
outdoor areas that are open and regularly 
accessible including, but not limited to, 
common areas within private communities.
	 Exemptions: Facial coverings are not 
required for the following persons:
	 *Children under two(2) years of age.
	 *Individuals while actively engaged in 
exercise and maintaining social distancing.
	 *Persons consuming food or beverage. 
	 *Persons who have a medical condition that 
makes the wearing of a facial covering unsafe 
such as, but not limited to, asthma, COPD, 
other conditions that reduce breathing or lung 
capacity. (Medical confirmation required by 
Sunsport.)

Suwannee Valley Resort
786 NW Stephen Foster Dr, White Springs, FL 32096
suwanneevalleyresort.com

	 Come As A Guest...Come Back As A Friend. 
Whether you are new to the clothing optional 
experience, or a seasoned nudist, you will find 
everything you need for a fantastic, clothing-
free experience right here at SVR.  
	 Relax around the pool, enjoy some great 
food and drinks, catch up with old friends...
or meet new ones, it’s up to you how you’ll 
spend your time at SVR.  
	 Spend a day, or bring your RV and stay a 
while. You can also stay in one of our rental 
RV’s or cabins.  
	 We proudly support our Military and First 
Responders with special events and discounts.  
SVR is owned by a U.S. Navy Veteran.
	 We are a 21+, clothing optional resort that 
is determined to provide you with a safe, 
enjoyable, clothing optional adventure.

Treasure Coast Naturists / Friends 
of Blind Creek Beach
PO Box 882281, Port Saint Lucie, FL 34988
www.treasurecoastnaturists.org

	 SKINNY DIP CANCELLED - With our 
apologies, we’ve decided to cancel the 
Skinny Dip event on July 12. With the recent 
rise of Covid cases in FL, we cannot in good 
conscience promote a large gathering. We 
appreciate your understanding. 
	 Blind Creek’s Clothing Optional Beach 

-​Status: The Beach is OPEN. COVID-19 
restrictions have been lifted for a soft 
opening. Bathrooms have been temporarily 
removed to prevent infection.

Friends Of Little Beach Maui 
	 Sadly, the long time group for Little 
(Makena) Beach on Maui, Friends if Little 
Beach, has closed. Nude use remains the 
norm with Sunday drum circles. A good 
article covers the beach here.
https://f luxhawaii.com/dare-to-bare/

Kauai Naturists
e-mail: kauai.naturists@gmail.com 
	 Kauai Naturists is a small group of 38 on 
The Garden Island. Our primary clothing 
optional beach is Larsen’s Beach, and the 
far east end of Secret Beach gets nude use. 
Covid19 actually INCREASED our beach 
numbers even when the beaches were 
closed because the beach is secluded, and 
not visible from the parking lot where police 
went. Since inter-island travel without 
quarantine resumed last week, we expect 
more visitors.

Lake O’ The Woods Club
PO Box 53, Valparaiso, IN 46384
www.lowc.org

	 We Will Be Partially* Open! Our new hours 
are 9 AM to 6 PM. Check-in from 9 AM to 2 
PM. (No check-in after 2 PM)
	 Lake O’ The Woods Club will open only to 

*previous visitors (those who have registered in 
past seasons). The only exceptions are visitors 
who book overnight accommodations with 
those members who maintain guest cabins 
through Air bnb. If all goes well we might 
open to new visitors later in the summer. 

Sunshower Country Club
3263 Mattie Harris Road, Centerville, IN 47330
www.sunshower.com 

	 Is now open, some activities may have been 
cancelled or modified. Go to our websites 
events page for details. 

Pilgrim Naturists of New England
PO Box 320273, Boston, MA 02132
www.sunclad.com/pilgrim

	 Over the last week-plus Tom Moore our 
summer trip coordinator has been reaching 
out to some of our regular summer trip 
participants. We have also been reviewing 
access to the beach, transportation, and other 
factors.
	 Based on those dialogues, and assessment 
of people’s feelings, and local conditions, 
Pilgrim Naturists of New England is cancelling 



its traditional summer trips to the beach on 
Martha’s Vineyard Island in Massachusetts 
for this 2020 season.
	 This does not mean that individuals should 
not try venturing their on your own, but we 
caution that you check all transportation 
schedules and local restrictions.
	 We understand that the ferry from Rhode 
Island is not operating this season so that will 
be a factor for some, so please check well in 
advance as none of the past processes are 
operating in normal fashion.

	 Thanks for your understanding and 
hopefully we will resume next year. 

Sandy Terraces Assoc.
PO Box 98, Marstons Mills, MA 02648
www.sandyterraces.com

	 Visit Us On Cape Cod!...Clothes Free... Join 
Us! We open for the 2020 season Monday, June 
29, 2020. Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, we will 
only be open Monday through Friday, 9 AM to 
6 PM. Call For Information. 508-428-9209.

Forest Hills Club
PO Box 105, Saranac, MI 48881
www.foresthillsclub.com

	 Good News! Forest Hills Club is open to 
visitors and campers. We are required to 
enforce the 6-foot rule for social distancing 
and there are some restrictions related to the 
number of people allowed in the clubhouse, 
hot tub, and office, so please pay attention 
to the signs. Yes, the pool is open, it was a lot 
of work, but it turned out beautiful, a special 
thanks to all the many people who pitched in 
and helped us get it done!

Turtle Lake Resort
2101 Nine Mile Road, Union City, MI 49094
www.turtle-lake.net

	 We are pleased to announce that on June 
25th Turtle Lake Resort opened to Daily 
Visitors. The only difference from normal 
is that we will be limiting the number of 
admissions to facilitate social distancing 
which we continue to support. Before coming 
to the Resort you must call our Office at (517) 
741-7004. This simple step will allow us to make 
sure that social distancing guidelines can be 
followed. Bringing chairs for Daily Visitors 
is a good idea. We are also opening our food 

service starting on July 1st, on Saturday and 
Sunday with a limited menu, limited hours,  
and carry out only. The Clubhouse, Lodge, 
and Bathhouse 2 are remaining closed until 
further notice. We are in the process of adding 
a few events to our Calendar. It has been a 
long and difficult time here in Michigan. The 
Governor feels that the mission of protecting 
the health of the people has produced the 
desired results that are allowing us to move 
toward normality. So get ready for another 
great summer at Turtle Lake Resort.

Forty Acre Club
104 Ridge Acres Loop Road, Lonedell, MO 63060
www.fortyacreclub.com

	 As of Sunday, June 14th the following 
limitations are still in effect. The pool & pool 
deck will be available but please respect social 
distancing guidelines.
	 A modified Snack Bar will be available but you 
are encouraged to bring your own food. Propane 
& charcoal grills are available for use along with 
a community kitchen. For those renting cabins, 
sheets, blankets & pillows will NOT be provided. 
Please bring your own to use. Visitors will be 
asked questions as to their exposure to the virus, 
will have their temperatures took (anyone with 
a temperature over 100.4 will not be admitted). 
July 6 – 12, 2020 Nude Recreation Week
July 3 – July 5th 2020 Independence Celebration.

Naturist New Hampshire
PO Box 969, Winnisquam, NH 03289
www.natnh.com

	 Having had to cancel events since March due 
to the coronavirus pandemic, we’re planning 
our first open event for Saturday-Sunday, 
July 25-26, at the New Hampshire Mountain 
Inn in Wilmot. Even that event is subject to 
change, depending upon the response from 
members and friends. Breakfast, (Tax and 
gratuity are not included in the above prices.) 
For reservations, contact innkeeper Patrick 
directly at 603-735-6900 or p.richardson@
nhmountaininn.com.

Rock Lodge Club
PO Box 86, Stockholm, NJ 07460  
www.rocklodge.com

	 Rock Lodge is open only to FULL and 
ASSOCIATE MEMBERS. We are not accepting 
visitors or guests at this time. The Office is 
closed, The Bungalow and Stone House are 
open only to residents of the buildings. The 

facilities available are the lake, the tennis 
courts, the outdoor showers, and Porta Jons. 
An outdoor sink, grills, and limited seating 
are provided. Bring your own chairs, plates, 
utensils,etc. No floatation devices, or boats are 
available. Please bring your own and remove 
when you leave. Members are expected to 
observe the current NJ State safety protocols of 
wearing masks and social distancing. Members 
coming to the club are required to complete 
the RLC COVID-19 Release/Waiver. Watch 
our website for announcements regarding 
changes to the club status.

Juniper Woods
1226 Schoharie Tpke., Catskill, NY 12414
www.juniperwoods.com

	 Juniper Woods Campground is OPEN for 
the Season 7 days a week. The pool has a new 
liner and the hot tub has been repainted.  
Come and enjoy our new improvements 
and enjoy the rest of the summer with us.  
Covid-19 requirements of wearing masks, 
social distance of 6ft and no group gatherings 
more then 25 people are still a requirement.  
Any questions give us a call at 518-945-1399.

Squaw Mountain Ranch
PO Box 2009, Estacada, OR 97023
www.squawmt.com

	 We regret that we must cancel our Music 
Festival this year. Our club is open and we will 
be hosting several special events throughout 
the summer. Please come join us for a bit of 
serenity and fun!

Dyer Woods
114 Johnson Road, Foster, RI 02825
www.dyerwoodscampgrounds.com 

	 We are open for the season! Social distancing 
continues to be in effect.  Masks are required 
when social distancing is not possible.  Please 
see our COVID-19 page fore more details. Please 
see our rates page on our website for more 
information about visiting us, keeping in mind 
current restrictions.  If you have any questions, 
call 401.397.3007 and we will be happy to help.

Avalon
223 Avalon Road RR1 Box 315, Paw Paw, WV 25434
www.avalon-resort.com

	 We are open! All amenities open to all 
guests and members, including tent camping. 
Reservations are required for Day Guests and 
Campers. Food services will be available to-go 
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or for outside dining only. As we reopen, for the 
safety of guests/residents/members/employees, ​
face masks will be required (covering nose 
and mouth), we ask that you practice social 
distancing around others, please wash your 
hands often.

Valley View Recreation
PO Box 605, Cambridge, WI 53523
www.vvrc.org

	 We reopened our pool Friday June 26th 
with some limitations. As you may well be 
aware, our main objective is to keep our guests, 
members, and staff healthy and safe. Going 
forward we will still be practicing the Covid-19 

social distancing regulations particularly the 
pool area and pool since this area will have 
the highest concentration of people. We will 
limit the number of people in the pool to 8 
with a time of 30 minutes each interval to 
allow others to use the pool. We do not wish 
to have to police this, so please be courteous 
of others. Our lounge chairs will be placed 
in groups of two with a side table at six feet 
apart, with an X under each chair. Feel free 
to rotate the chairs over the X to follow the 
sun. The number of chairs in the pool area 
will determine the number of people allowed 
in the pool area. Bringing your own chairs in 

will not be allowed. If you do not wish to be in 
the pool area, we highly recommend bringing 
your own chairs as we will have an extremely 
limited supply outside the pool area. We will 
not be providing flotation devices and pool toys 
so you will need to bring your own if you want 
one. Our members will not be using the pool 
or pool area during peak times so as many of 
our customers can enjoy the accommodations. 
If you feel sick, please stay home. These are 
trying times and we are doing what we can so 
everyone can enjoy the nudist lifestyle safely. 
Please keep an eye on facebook and our website 
for any further updates. 

Fly it High — Show you’re proud to 
be a Naturist Society Member. Classy 
custom designed flags for beach, boat, 

porch, or yard. Two sizes available 
12”x18” or 3’x5’

$25.00/*$50.00

for naturism

shipping included

Call today 920-426-5009 or go online
 https://naturistsociety.com/product/the-naturist-society-flag/

and place your order.


